
 
 

284 South Avenue 
Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 
(845) 452-2000 
www.CentralHudson.com 

April 30, 2021 

Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 

 
Re: Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation filing to update the proposed URD Statement  

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 The statement set forth below is filed by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or 
“the Company”) on April 30, 2021 to become effective on July 1, 2021. 
 

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas 
 

Statement of Underground Residential Distribution Contribution     URD – 3 
 

The purpose of this filing to (1) update the rates used in determining contributions required from applicants 
for gas pipelines required to provide gas service to a residential subdivision, and (2) update the trenching credit. 

 

Contribution by Applicant 
 

The changes to the cost per trench foot of URD service are as follows: 
  

 Present Proposed
2” Pipe $34.45 $34.28
4” Pipe or above  40.42  42.73

 
Trenching Credit 
 

The changes to the cost per trench foot of URD service are as follows: 
 

 Present Proposed
Gas Service Only $13.19 $13.19
Electric and Gas Service in Common Trench  18.33  23.85

 

To remain consistent with the current Statement of Underground Residential Distribution Contribution for 
electric, which is updated yearly on July 1st, this filing reflects the updated actual costs for calendar years 2016 through 
2020 for both contribution by applicant and trenching costs. The trenching credit methodology was revised to include 
jobs with rock excavation in the five-year average. 
 

 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Taylor Alonso at (845) 486-5554 or 
talonso@cenhud.com.  
 

        Respectfully Submitted, 

 
        Christopher M. Capone 

Executive Vice President & CFO 

 Received: 04/30/2021 


